
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 6, 2018  

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Douglas Glover, Chief Mancini, Tim Egan  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

CHIEF MANCINI checked in with the board on regular police department business. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUGLAS GLOVER discussed with the board a water drainage issue on 

Center District Road. The Town Engineer has been consulted.  The survey of Grandview Road 

has been completed by Tom Smith and is 41 1/2’ feet wide.  This will provide for less 

infringement on abutters.  

 

The board discussed a question in regard to a Streeter Pond Drive property and it was noted that 

the property already had a one-time 20% variance. 

 

Kitty Bigelow provided a beautiful draft cover for the 2018 Town Report.  The Select Board 

approved he cover unanimously.  Thank you to Kitty for all your work. 

 

A Wetland Permit was submitted for Beaver Pond Trail. 

 

TIM EGAN a write in candidate for NH House Grafton District #2 met to discuss his ideas and 

reasons for running.  The board shared their concerns including the state school tax and 

broadband. 

 

The board received a letter of complaint in regard to early morning truck traffic on Route 117 

from Seth & Joia Kirby. The board notified the Kirby’s that Route 117 is a State Highway and 

the town has no jurisdictions over it.  The board will share the letter with legal counsel. 

 

The board discussed a welfare request. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 30, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday August 13, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 



 

 


